
Glasgow City Council, City Chambers, Glasgow G2 1DU 

SAFE GLASGOW PARTNERSHIP'S MINUTES. 
 

Glasgow, 29th August 2024. 
 

Safe Glasgow Partnership. 
 

Present: Bailie Paul McCabe (Chair), Councillor Philip Braat, Councillor Holly 
Bruce, Councillor Graham Campbell, Councillor William Graham, 
Bailie Seonad Hoy, Councillor Elaine McSporran, Councillor Robert 
Mooney and Councillor Catherine Vallis, Glasgow City Council; Chief 
Superintendent Lynn Ratcliff, Police Scotland, Area Commander 
Andrew Kenna, Scottish Fire and Rescue Service; Jenny O’Hagan, 
GCC Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability; Lynsey 
Smith, Glasgow City Health and Social Care Partnership; and David 
Shiel, Wheatley Housing Group. 
 

Apologies: Jennifer Anderson, Lesley Gordon and Councillor Ann Jenkins. 
 

Attending: L Sclater (Clerk); R MacLeod and M Smith, Community Empowerment 
and Equalities; Superintendent David Reid and Sergeant Stephen 
Want, Police Scotland; Group Commander Craig Campbell, Scottish 
Fire and Rescue Service and Dan Daly and Gillian Ferguson, 
Glasgow City Health and Social Care Partnership. 

 
 
 
Minutes of previous meeting approved etc. 
 
1 The minutes of 13th June 2024 were submitted and approved subject to the 
following matters arising 
 
(1) Superintendant Lynn Radcliffe indicated that the data detection rate for hate 

crimes was currently owned and being worked on by Policing Together, 

however, she should be in a position to provide this information to the 

Partnership in the very near future; and 

 
(2) with regard to Councillor Bruce’s request  

 
(a)  for ‘Go Safe Glasgow’ being brought back to the Partnership for further 

 discussion, the Partnership agreed that this would be an agenda item 

at the next meeting and that an officer from Neighbourhoods, 

Regeneration and Sustainability should be invited to attend to discuss 

in particular, the new £1m Road Safety Framework Fund; and 

 
(b) for there to be representation from Glasgow Life on this Partnership, 

the Chair indicated that Councillor Bruce should detail in writing the 
reasons and benefits its representation could bring to the Partnership, 
and once this was received it would be given consideration and an 
update would be brought back to a future meeting. 


